
Sunday morning Dick and I headed down the 
hill and stopped into Colfax, where our 
Museum’s train was on display, staffed by our 
friendly volunteers, for the Railroad Days 
celebration in that town.  The equipment looked 
shiny and spiffy, a rolling ambassador to the 
WPRM. 

Thanks again to all of you for your continued 
support.  Thanks also to the team behind the 
scenes that makes sure we keep moving 
forward, including Rod and Gail McClure, 
Yardmaster Steve Habeck, treasurer James 
Mason who keeps us grounded, our webmaster 
Tom Carter, Eugene Vicknair, our graphics 
department and cheerleader for us from time to 
time, Norman Holmes who continues to donate 
more bits and pieces for the engine he comes 
across and of course to Steve Lee, whose 
mentorship during this project has been 
invaluable.  Special thanks to Charlie Spikes who 
spends days getting ready for our arrival making 
sure everything is in place when we arrive. 

Interestingly, after a gorgeous week in Portola, 
the weather turned just days after we left, and 
snow was flying again by the middle of the 
week.  Everyone have a nice holiday season, and 
we will pick up where we left off next year!  We 
will convene again at the end of April, after 
things thaw out a bit.

Dick Coudin drills holes for rivets at the base of the cab.
                                                            - Chris Allan photo

WP 165 needs your help.  Steam engines run on 4 things: 
fuel, water, rails and money.  We’ve got 3 of those in 

abundance, but your help is needed for the last one.  To 
donate to the 165, you can post mail a check to Steam 

Department - FRRS, P O Box 608, Portola, CA  96122.
Or go on-line to the WP Store: giftshop.wplives.org.

Click on Monetary Donations and select 165 Donation
to support the return of steam to Portola. 

BUY A HOUSE – HELP THE SOCIETY

The FRRS has received the donation of a residence in 
Portola for resale, proceeds to go to support the 
Society’s efforts.  The property is located a few blocks 
from the museum just above Old Town Portola.

The home is a one bed, one bath layout with a kitchen, 
family room and front room, as well as a yard with alley 
access and a garage in the back.  Condition is as-is.  It 
does require work, mainly in the roof, but will make 
someone a nice vacation home or mountain residence.

The Society thanks Gary Yee for his generous donation 
to help our preservation efforts.  If you would like more 
information on the property or would like to make an 
offer, please contact Eugene Vicknair (via email at 
eugene.vicknair@gmail.com) or Rod McClure (via email 
at president@wplives.org).
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